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Next Meeting: 25 June, 7 PM 

at the Brookline American Legion Hall 

        Hollis VFW               

June 2017 Newsletter  
Vol. 27 Issue: 6                             Serving Hollis and Brookline                   June 2017 

The Hollis VFW meets the third Sunday of each month.  

Meetings in April through September are at the American Legion Hall, 38 Main Street, Brookline, NH and begin at 7 PM.  

Meetings from October through March are at the Hollis Town Hall, 7 Monument Square, Hollis, NH and begin at 2 PM. 

If you wish to join or have questions about the VFW, please call one of the Post Officers. 

May  Meeting Minutes  

Meeting called to order at 7 PM by Commander Russ 

Norris. 7 members present. 

The charter was draped in honor of Dan Sherwin. 

Membership Applications: Nothing to report. 

Minutes: The Minutes of the April 2017 meeting 

were read. Chris Lussier made a motion to accept the 

Minutes as read; seconded by Bruce Moran and 

unanimously approved. 

Quartermasters Report: Bruce Moran made a 

motion to accept the Quartermasters Report as read, 

pending audit; seconded by Andy Seremeth and 

unanimously approved. 

Comrade in Distress: 

¶ Jim Bélanger is recovering from bowel 

obstruction. 

¶ Merrimack Post Commander Max Quayle’s wife 

has terminal cancer. 

Committee reports: 

¶ Commander Norris addressed the desperate need 

to recruit new members. He also covered the 

Teacher of the Year awards to be delivered at the 

State convention. 

¶ Andy Seremeth covered the VOD/PP awards 

presentation times, dates, locations. 

Old Business:  

¶ Andy Seremeth stated all thank-you notes had 

gone out for the donations on behalf of Mr. 

Canaway. 

General Orders:  As distributed by the 

Department and District and they are posted on our 

website. 

New Business: 

¶ The Post received a 100% streamer from 

National. It was placed atop the Post VFW flag. 

¶ All Memorial Day events were covered and 

members were identified to support the events. 
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¶ Commander Norris encouraged the membership 

to read the Department General Orders and visit 

the State VFW page for information. 

¶ CDR Norris encouraged all current and former 

post officers to join the Cooties “The Honor 

Degree of the VFW”. 

The prayer was said for the National Home. 

Correspondence: None received. 

For the Good of the Post: Future meeting dates 

were reviewed. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM. The next meeting 

will be 25 June at 7 PM at the Brookline American 

Legion Hall.

 

Commanderõs Comments 

 

 
New Hampshire Governor Chris Sununu with Commander Russ Norris and New Hampshire Speaker of the 

House Shawn Jasper 
 

Memorial Day was a huge success despite some wet weather.  From the Poppy event at the Hollis Transfer 

Station, to the morning ceremonies in Brookline, and the evening event at the Lawrence Barn, our VFW post 

represented our fallen comrades with dignity and honor.  For those who could not attend, the Governor, 

Speaker of the House, State Senator, State Representatives, the Hollis Board of Selectmen, the American 

Legion, the Disabled American Veterans, the Daughters of the American Revolution, the President of the 

Association of the US Army for New Hampshire, the Boy Scouts, and the Hollis Rotary all represented at the 

Hollis event.  I want to especially thank Hollis Citizen of the Year Becky Crowther for her support at the 

Poppy event.  Becky stood the watch for four hours when others could not spare the time. 
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I attended the incoming State Commander’s officers’ call at the Concord post on 4 June.  There is a tsunami 

of change coming down the pike. There are MANY positive changes for attaining All-State and All-

American recognition.  There are many changes to recruitment and donations.  Expect to be measured and 

evaluated on your ACTIVE recruitment activities.  A new “points” system will be used for measuring posts 

against the Commander’s expectations.  There is a carrot and stick approach to incentivize engagement.   

 

The Department of New Hampshire State Convention is executing this weekend (9-11 June) in Shelburne, 

NH.  I will be attending.  The Council of Administration will occur on 11 June in Shelburne. 

 

Make sure to check the General Orders for our Department Commander’s comments.  If you know of a 

qualified veteran, bring them to a meeting.  We need to get out and recruit for our VFW. 

COOTIE’s!!!!  Yep- I’m a Cootie…wanna know, just ask! 

 

Please go to the VFW Department of New Hampshire calendar at http://nhvfw.org/calendar/ for the most 

current state events. 

 

I want to congratulate our new Post Officers for their successes.  We will be swearing them in at our next 

post meeting (25 June 2017) so please attend if your schedule permits.  I know George Robinson will hit the 

ground running so come out to support him and his administration. 

 

Lastly- It has been my honor to serve as Post Commander for the past two years.  It has been a challenge at 

times and a pleasure most of the time.  I have learned an inordinate amount about the business side of the 

VFW.  I will continue to serve and grow as your District Commander and Department Chief of Staff.   

 

Semper Fi- Russ. 

Future Post meetings: 

18 June: 7 pm @ the Brookline American Legion 

Hall (BALH) 

16 July: 7 pm @ the BALH  

20 August: 7 pm @ the BALH 

17 September: 7 pm @ the BALH 

15 October: 2 pm @ the Hollis Town Hall 

19 November: 2 pm @ the Hollis Town Hall 

17 December: 2 pm @ the Hollis Town Hall 

District 6 has announced the meeting schedule: * Post Commander (or other Post Officer in his absence) 

MUST attend. 

10 September 2017  1000  HOLLIS  

12 November 2017  1000  Milford 

11 February 2018  1000  Bedford 

6 May 2018   1000  Merrimack (elections & encampment)
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News For & From Members  

Flag Retirement Ceremony, 17 June 

The Brookline American Legion Post will hold a Flag Retirement Ceremony on 17 June at 10 AM at the 

American Legion Post in Brookline. If you have any flags that need to be retired, please bring them to the 

Post on that day. 

Classic Car Ride 

 

Please Make Sure You Renew ASAP 

If you are a member who pays annually for your membership, we ask that you renew as soon as possible so 

we can meet our numbers for the year now and not have to rush at the end of the year (which is June). You 

can renew at a meeting or you can renew online (https://www.vfw.org/OMS/QuickRenew.aspx), but please 

renew! Thanks! 

https://www.vfw.org/OMS/QuickRenew.aspx
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News of Interest to Veterans  

VFW Statement on Comedian Kathy Griffin  

WASHINGTON (May 31, 2017) — “The Veterans of Foreign Wars of the U.S. strongly condemns comedian 

Kathy Griffin's incredibly revolting attack on the President of the United States. Her apology is not accepted. 

What she did was not humorous nor should it be protected speech or expression. Playing to an audience with 

a severed head is what our enemies do. The USO should immediately end its relationship with her.”  

— VFW National Commander Brian Duffy 

Supreme Court Clarifies Property Rights in Military Divorce Settlements 

VFW has long advocated for clarity and consistency of the law 

KANSAS CITY, Mo. (May 17, 2017) ï On Monday, the U.S. Supreme Court presented a unanimous ruling on 

the case of Howell v. Howell, establishing clear guidance for military divorce settlements under the 

Uniformed Services Former Spouses’ Protection Act (USFSPA), and was in line with the Amicus Curiae 

brief filed in the case by the Veterans of Foreign Wars of the U.S. 

USFSPA authorizes state courts to treat veterans’ military retirement pay, in addition to other benefits, as 

community property divisible upon divorce. However, lower court interpretations have led to a lack of 

consistency in applying the law from state to state. The VFW, which filed its Amicus Curiae (friend of the 

court) brief on this case in January 2017, has long advocated for reform to the law’s language in order to 

provide clarity and consistency in hopes of establishing a uniformed system.  

In Howell v. Howell, Sandra Howell was awarded half of Air Force veteran John Howell’s military 

retirement set to begin the year following their divorce in 1991. More than a decade later, the Department of 

Veterans Affairs determined John had a 20 percent disability rating at which point he elected to waive a 

portion of his retirement pay in order to begin collecting disability benefits. This reduced the funds awarded 

to Sandra each month under the original decree, leading her to successfully petition the Arizona Supreme 

Court to reinstate the original monthly amount awarded. 

Monday’s unanimous ruling reversed the decision, citing state court may not order a veteran to pay a 

divorced spouse for the loss in the divorced spouse’s portion of the veteran’s retirement pay caused by the 

veteran’s waiver of retirement pay to receive service-related disability benefits.  

“We’re pleased with the Supreme Court’s ruling in this case,” said VFW National Commander Brian Duffy. 

“This will, hopefully, provide some much-needed consistency across the country and ensure some certainty 

for veterans.”  

The VFW will continue to monitor the implementation of this decision among the individual states. 

Hearing examines VA Choice program 

The Senate Committee on Veteran’s Affairs on Wednesday (7 June 2017) held a hearing aimed at reforming 

the Veterans Choice program, which allows veterans to receive care from private physicians. 

During the hearing, VA Secretary David Shulkin outlined his new vision for the program, which will be 

renamed The Veterans Affairs Community Care Program. 
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The redesigned program should have several key elements, Shulkin said, including moving from a system 

where eligibility for community care is based on wait times and geography to one focused on clinical need 

and quality of care; making it easier for vets to have access to urgent care; ensuring that VA is partnering 

with the best providers in the country; and it must apply industry standards for quality, patient satisfaction, 

payment models, health care outcomes, and exchange of health information. 

“VA needs a different approach to ensure we can fully care for veterans,” Shulkin testified. “We believe that 

a redesigned community care program will not only improve access and provider greater convenience for 

veterans, but will also transform how VA delivers care within our facilities,” he continued. 

Under Veterans Choice, vets who have waited at least 30 days for an appointment at a VA facility or have to 

travel more than 40 miles for VA care outside of the VA health system. The new program will drop the 

mileage and day requirements. 

Shulkin is hoping that legislation to launch the new will be passed by the end of September. 

Scholarships Available for Military Children of Fallen Patriots 

Concord, NH, March 6, 2017 - Children of Fallen Patriots Foundation is currently seeking qualified New 

Hampshire student applicants for college scholarships for 2017-2018.  Children of the Fallen Patriots 

Foundation provides college scholarships to military children who have lost a parent in active military 

service, including combat causalities, military training accidents, service related illnesses, suicide, as well as 

other duty related deaths as ruled by the Department of Veterans Affairs.   

Our mission is to ensure that every child of a fallen patriot receives all necessary college funds.  Annually, 

Children of Fallen Patriots awards $6,250 to each student providing scholarships towards a student’s tuition, 

living expenses, transportation, internet expenses, health insurance and learning materials.   Children of 

Fallen Patriots Foundation is a registered 501 (c) 3 tax-exempt organization under the U.S. Internal Revenue 

Code.  To date, the Foundation has assisted more than 750 military children who have lost a parent. 

Children of Fallen Patriots research found that nearly 20,000 dependents have been left behind by troops 

killed in the line of duty over the past 35 years. Many surviving families struggle to make ends meet with 

nearly two-thirds of surviving spouses making less than $50,000 per year.  With no central repository of 

information from which to find these children, the organization works to find each and every one of these 

children to assist them in their growing success. 

To learn more about Children of Fallen Patriots Foundation please visit our website at:  

www.fallenpatriots.org.  To learn more about the Children for Fallen Patriots Foundation or to apply for a 

scholarship contact:  Jay Lucas at: jlucas@lucasgroupinc.com.   Also, please visit our website at 

www.fallenpatriots.org and our New Hampshire Facebook page: ‘Fallen Patriots – NH’. 
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Points To Ponder  

The views expressed in the following article were deemed interesting enough by me to include in the 

newsletter. I take full responsibility and the content does not reflect the opinion of the members of the Post. 

Please contact me if these articles offend you. ï Greg dôArbonne 

 

Paraprosdokians  

Paraprosdokians are figures of speech in which the latter part of a sentence or phrase is surprising or 

unexpected and is frequently humorous. (Winston Churchill loved them).  

1.Where there's a will, I want to be in it. 

2. The last thing I want to do is hurt you ...but it's still on my list. 

3. Since light travels faster than sound, some people appear bright until you hear them speak. 

4. If I agreed with you, we'd both be wrong. 

5. We never really grow up -- we only learn how to act in public. 
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Do You Have an E-mail Address? 

If you have e-mail access, send a message to Greg (Gdarbo6844@aol.com). Addresses are for the use of the members to pass information 

and not to be sold or freely passed to others without formal consent of the member. No funds solicitation is authorized via e-mail. 

6. War does not determine who is right, only who is left. 

7. Knowledge is knowing a tomato is a fruit. Wisdom is not putting it in a fruit salad. 

8. To steal ideas from one person is plagiarism. To steal from many is research. 

9. I didn't say it was your fault, I said I was blaming you. 

10. In filling out an application, where it says, "In case of emergency, notify..." I answered, "a doctor." 

11. Women will never be equal to men until they can walk down the street with a bald head and a beer gut, 

and still think they are sexy. 

12. You do not need a parachute to skydive. You only need a parachute to skydive twice. 

13. I used to be indecisive, but now I'm not so sure. 

14. To be sure of hitting the target, shoot first and call whatever you hit the target. 

15. Going to church doesn't make you a Christian, any more than standing in a garage makes you a car. 

16. You're never too old to learn something stupid. 

17. I'm supposed to respect my elders, but it's getting harder and harder for me to find one now. 

Sadly, this is true!!! Spread the Laughter, Share the Cheer, Let's be Happy, while we're here!  

 
 

 

Post Officers 

Commander: Russel Norris - 850-776-1989, russiraq@yahoo.com 

Senior Vice Commander: George Robinson   Junior Vice Commander: Jim Bélanger 

GMRobinson118@gmail.com      (603) 465-2301; n1nh@tds.net 

Quartermaster: Chris Lussier     Chaplain: Bruce Moran 

(603) 465-2676; clussier@tds.net    H: 603-465-7611; C: 603-465-1040; bruce.moran@hotmail.com 

Service Officer: Bruce Moran      Adjutant: Greg d’Arbonne 

(H: 603-465-7611; C: 603-465-1040; bruce.moran@hotmail.com  (603) 672-5830; C: 978-604-8835; gdarbo6844@aol.com 

Post Mailing Address: C/o Commander, VFW Post 11373, PO Box 1012, Hollis, NH 03049 

Post Website: http://www.hollisvfw.org/ 
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